Thornborough Village Hall Trustees Report

It’s been an incredible year for the village hall seeing the completion of the very successful
renovation and refurbishment.

There are so many people to thank! Sue Kenyon who's project management skills took the
design from concept to completion within budget and on time, Steve Coppin who secured
the grant from the FCC, Red EIm Construction who worked so hard on the hall floor and
many other areas, the Thornborough & Thornton Fundraisers who worked tirelessly over
18 months to raise the money, everyone on the Village Hall Committee who gave so much
time and thought into making the project a success and to everyone in our wonderful
community who came along to events, bought raffle tickets and gave so generously in
money and time to make this all possible.

This year will be quieter!!

We have a new hall manager, Nikki Standing, there is a comprehensive maintenance
programme in place to keep the hall looking as good as it does now and we are looking at
future accessibility projects.

We also say a very sad farewell to Bernard Garbe who has stepped down from the
committee after so many years as he and Christine have moved away from the village. We
will be saying a proper thank you and celebrating all he has done for the village hall and the
village in the next few months BUT in the meantime, there is a vacancy on the committee!

We meet approximately 6 times a year and work to ensure the village hall meets the needs
of the village, is financially viable and looking good. If you’d like to know more, please speak
to Steve Wilkins or Liz Julier. It’s a great way to get involved and to support the community
and to quote one of the committee members ‘it’s quite good fun’!

Liz Julier
On behalf of the Trustees



